
School secretaries to take industrial action over 
pay and conditions

 Ireland 

Members of public services union Forsa who work as school secretaries (head of 
administration in schools) have voted with a nine-to-one majority to take industrial 
action from 20 September. The secretaries have a long-standing issue over a two-
tier system that leaves most of them who are employed by schools on low pay and 
without other benefits such as sick pay and pensions. In contrast, a minority are 
directly employed public servants who benefit from much better pay and conditions. 
The action will mainly consist of a work-to-rule.
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